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Cover photo: The snapping turtle, Chelydra serpentina, is common throughout eastern and
midwestern North America. Full-grown adults may regularly exceed 30 pounds and should
always be approached with caution due to their strong jaws, deceptive quickness, and
defensive disposition. This individual was caught in the Central Canal in Indianapolis and
weighed in at 26 pounds (12 kg). Photo by Travis Ryan.
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